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 NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO REMOVE TREES 

 IN THE STREET RIGHT-OF-WAY OR PROPERTY OWNED BY THE CITY 

 

 

The City of Cannon Beach has made an application for the removal of one hazardous shore pine (Pinus 

contorta). The affected tree is approximately 12” in diameter and 20’ tall. are located within the N Larch 

right-of-way (adjacent to Map 51019DA, Tax Lot 1000). 

 

The request for tree removal is made based on Municipal Code Section 17.70.020 A, “Removal of a tree 

which poses a safety hazard.” Municipal Code Section 17.70.030 I, Additional Requirements, states for 

tree removal requests of trees located in a street right-of-way, or on property owned by the city, property 

owners within one hundred feet of the tree(s) requested for removal shall be notified of the proposed 

action. The notification shall also be posted on the city’s website, and on the bulletin board at City Hall, 

and at the Post Office. In making its decision on such a tree removal request, the city shall consider 

comments received within ten days of the date of the mailing of the property owner notification. To be 

considered, comments must address the tree removal criteria of Section 17.70.020. 

 

Correspondence regarding this matter should be mailed to: City of Cannon Beach, Attention: Sheri 

Skotland, PO Box 368, Cannon Beach, OR 97110 or skotland@ci.cannon_beach.or.us. Further 

information regarding this application is available at City Hall, 163 E. Gower Street, Cannon Beach, or 

by calling (503) 436-8048. 

 

DATE NOTICE MAILED:  02/22/2024 

 

cc:  Mayor Barb Knop 

 Councilor Nancy McCarthy 

 Councilor Brandon Ogilvie 

Councilor Gary Hayes 

Councilor Lisa Kerr 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:skotland@ci.cannon_beach.or.us










 
 

Treescapes Northwest 
Jeff Gerhardt, Consulting Arborist 
ISA Certified Arborist #PN-5541A 

                        

City of Cannon Beach, Public Works Department 
Attn: Trevor Mount; Assistant Public Works Director 
mount@ci.cannon-beach.or.us 

February 13, 2024 

Hazard Tree Inspection - N Larch ROW 

Per your request, I evaluated the hazard potential of one tree located in the City Public Right of 
Way.  After visually examining the tree and site, I recommend the tree be removed.  Please find 
the included site map, photograph, and ISA Tree Hazard Evaluation Form for reference. 

The tree is a shore pine (Pinus contorta), located in the Public Right of Way near Breakers 
Point.  The tree is approximately 12” in diameter and 20’ tall.  An orange dot was painted on 
the north side of the trunk.  This tree recently had a large limb break near the base of the tree.  
This limb failure severely compromised the structural integrity of the tree and the tree should 
be removed for safety reasons. 

I recommend a Sitka spruce (Picea sitchensis) be replanted at this location. 

Best regards, 

 
Jeff Gerhardt 

Treescapes Northwest	 	 CCB# 236534 
P.O. Box 52	 	 Cell: 503-453-5571 
Manzanita, OR  97130	 	 www.treescapesnorthwest.com



Red dot indicates location of shore pine in City ROW 
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Hazardous pine tree that I recommend be removed: 
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